PALM VALLEY POST 233

12 North Wilderness Trail
Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082
Telephone (904) 285-2484
www.palmvalleypost233.com

Commander’s Corner

It's hard to believe that November is upon us,

already. We have experienced victories and some
challenges to date. Our dinners and entertainment have
been well attended and all your participation is very
much appreciated. We also welcome a number of
people back to our Post, who have not participated for
quite some time. | consider that a huge victory, as every
member should come and enjoy the hospitality and
commradery the American Legion offers.
Our Trivia and Karaoke Programs will be alternating
on Wednesdays following our Specialty Dinners, so
come and enjoy. Those two programs begin at 8 PM,
with Chuck and Tex at the helm.

November 11th is Veteran’s Day, the annual

ceremony is heid at 10:30AM at the Ponte Vedra Valley
Cemetery to honor our Veterans. | have attended the
past 4 years and it's a very inspiring program. Your
Adjutant, Ric Smith is very involved with the program.
Following the ceremony there will be a luncheon held
at the Post. Put it on your calendar and try to attend.
It's only one day during the year.
Also November 11th, everyone who has paid their dues
or joined the Post prior to this date are eligible to enjoy
our Early Bird Dinner for free. This event was HUGE
last year and will probably be held in January. You will
be hearing more about it from your st Vice Commander
— Clen Ward and we all know he can handle a food
event! (The former Ward’s Landing Proprietor). Be sure
to bring your dues of $35 to the Post prior to November
11 and you qualify.

Exterior repairs to our building were very much
needed to keep the weather out and to enhance the
overall appearance. Meanwhile, our Septic Holding
Tank decided to end its life in our back yard. This was
caused by the large amounts of rain in September and
early October. Actually, the soil became so dense with
moisture and the expansion has caused many tanks in
our area to collapse. Our safe door hinge broke and
the old second hand safe had to be replaced with a
new one. This is taxing our funds and | am asking you
at this time to help out with donations for our building
repair fund. A number of you have stepped forward at
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Hours:

Mon ~ Fri 1100 hrs to 2300 hrs
Sat 0900 hrs ~ at least 2100 hrs
Sun ~ 0900 to 2100 hrs

NOVEMBER 2007

From the Auxiliary

The Fall is traditionally a time of thanks giving.
As always we’'d like to thank our members and
volunteers. Your support of the 5th District meeting, the
Halloween Party and Wednesday night dinners is much
appreciated. Thanks and welcome to new members
joining our organization.

November is also the time to show appreciation
for our military veteran. Veteran’s Day November 11th,
is a great reminder to thank those that served our nation.
Our unit voted to donate bus passes and phone cards
to support the Jax Vet Center and the Lake City VAMC.

Speaking of support, we'd be remiss if we didn't
thank those members collecting, clipping and counting
coupons for military families overseas. Last month we
coliected aimost $5000 in coupon savings. Keep up the
good work and don’t forget to record your volunteer
hours. Please make an effort to record and submit your
volunteer time, money and mileage for ALL your
volunteer activities.

Volunteers. Volunteers are needed for the
second annual holiday craft fair, scheduled for Saturday,
November 10th. Please donate your time and talent to
make this event success. We need your craft or baked
items to feature at the fair. We are also looking for
someone to coordinate the event publicly. Please contact
President Ann Cook if you can spearhead getting the
word out. Last year we raised and donated $1200 to
local and state veteran and children organizations. Won't
you help us make this one just as success?

Mike Dubin has a birthday this month and thanks
to his wife Karen, Project Special Care will be celebrating
(PSC is a local organization working to prevent the abuse
and neglect of children) . Although a party in Mike’s honor
is being held at the Post on Saturday, November 17th,
the real fun will be had by the children supported by
PSC. Karen has planned an afternoon at Ollie Koala's
Backyard for the children. Please contact Karen Dubin
if you would like to participate.

There will be NO Wednesday night dinner on
November 21st. Since this meal falls on the eve of
Thanksgiving.

If you'd like to participate in a Christmas
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Commander, cont. from page 1

this writing and you are very much appreciated. I'd like to
thank the Auxiliary, Donna & Eddie Floyd, and John
Wagener for your generous contributions.

We have a great Post and we need your support at this
time.

All For Freedom
Jim Ross
Commander

Auxiliary, cont. from page 7

ornament exchange, please bring a wrapped ornament
to the next Auxiliary meeting. All those that take part will
swap ornaments at the end of the meeting.

Next Auxiliary Monthly Meeting: Thursday,
November 8th, 7p.m., at Post 233.

Bless our Post
By Cathy Corcoran for Ann Cook
Auxiliary President

Adjutant

Our present renewal and new card membership

is 289. This is 79% of our quota for 2007-2008. We have
been requested by our State Commander to reach 100%
by December 31, 2007. We are only 77 cards away from
that total of 366. You guys and gals know who has and
has not paid. Let us show the 5th District and State, we
can make this goal by Thanksgiving.
Veteran’s Day is rapidly approaching for our annual
program at the Ponte Vedra/Palm Valley Cemetery on
November 11th at 10:30 AM. All you have to do is be
present. Bill Rutowski, our 11-year member at Post #233
is a great speaker. Come out and support your fellow
member!! The Cemetery is 100 yards South of Canal Rd.
on 210.

Welcome to our new members Sidney Carrier,
John Fyfe and Murphey Shaw. The response to our 400
campaign is impressive, Many are in process of
transferring from Florida 400 to Post #233.

For God and Country
Ric Smith Sr.
Adjutant

S.A.L.

My apologies to you all for missing the previous
newsletters, | am not used to having a literary deadline
but will try to uphold my responsibility in the future.
| would first like to thank past Commander, John Paperalli,
for his time and dedication to the position. | am fortunate
to enter this position with all of the previous officers (Steve
Willis, Fred Henderson, Van Martin and Gerry Murry)
volunteering to remain on the board. | appreciate their
continued service and look forward to working with them
to continue to help make the SAL a viable part of the
American Legion, Post #233 and the community. | also

cont. next column

want to thank Ron Joy for “temporarily” volunteering for
the House Committee position.

As most of you have notice (if not- take a look!)
we have a patriotic styled “mail box” outside the front
entrance (thanks to Jim Ross) that is intended as a
receptacle for U. S. Flags that are no longer in a
respectable condition to fly. Place your used and worn
flag in the box (the flags will be properly disposed of)
then come inside and select a new flag. The Post has a
limited array of new flags (3'x 5’ being the most popular
size) for purchase. These are best quality outdoor flags
at “legion —like” prices. If you don'’t find the size or type of
flag you require please notify a bartender (or see me)
and we will order it for you.

Ron Joy and his “crew” are in the final stages of
completing the kitchen renovations but we need a little
more help from you and your friends to complete it. So.....
on Sunday, Nov.18th, from 1-6 PM the SAL is hosting a
fund raiser at the Post In memory of “iron Mike” Callahan.
For $10 donation, we will be serving smoked chicken
and pork, “southern style” greens, baked beans and
Cajun corn. The awesome sounds of FLAT BLACK
(featuring our own Jason Bass) will be performing on the
outdoor stage. The Jaguars vs Chargers game will be
on the "big screen” and NASCAR will also be on. | look
forward to seeing you all there. Remember to bring along
some guest!!

There are many of you that | have not met
personally. | would enjoy meeting you so the next time
you are at the Post, please introduce yourself and I'll buy
you a drink! On that note, a great time to find me is
Wednesday nights. | am there to enjoy the always-
fantastic Wednesday dinner. After dinner, on alternating
weeks, | host a Karaoke Show and Chuck Kees and |
host “Team Trivia”. If you have not participated in these
fun events yet, you should make plans to do it very soon.
We are entertaining, fun and “educational”. Check your
newsletter calendar for the next show.

On a More serious note. We have prided
ourselves in achieving 100% Membership goals for the
past few years. We want to achieve this goal again,
hopefully before the end of this calendar year. If you have
not paid your membership to date please do so ASAP.
You can send it in- or better yet, stop by the Post and
personally hand it to a bartender, Steve Willis or myself.
There are many of you that we have not seen in awhile,
so why not stop by for a “cleansing ale” and renew some
acquaintances! We also want to increase our
membership. | have personally handed applications to
potential members and am sure there are others of you
that have sons, brothers, friends, etc. that have taken
applications. Please remind them to sign up. Remember,
the deadline for the Early Bird Dinner eligibility is Nov
11th.

If any of you have any questions regarding Post issues,
my number is 904-233-0976 and my email is
flagman49@yahoo.com.

For God and Country,
Jeff “Tex” Ward
SAL Commander



American Legion Post 233 Newsletter Supporters

PALM VALLEY GOLF CLUB
and Practice Range

A Family Golf Learning Center

JACK HORD
RG.A. PROFESSIONAL
LESSONS 8Y APPT.

Investment $pecialist
New Construction Expert

B

L - Performance Realty Network, Inc.
Steve Sheffield’ reartor © 13799 Beach Bivd., Suite 8E
: Jacksonville, FL 32224
Mobile (904) 874-8616 Office (904) 992-0588
Fax: (904) 280-8095 Fax (904) 992-0593
homesalesjax@bellsouth.net

www.homesalesjax.com ey

JUDY J. NAGEL
ARTISTTTEACHER™

112 Knotty Pine Tral!
Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082

Phone: 504-285-2389
Cell: 904-673-4873
E-mall: judnagel@comcast.net

22BEACHESE:.

Flooring & Decorating

618 South 3ed Stramt
Jacksonville Beach, F1. 32250
Fax (904} 241-4106

John Cheek
Quirsey
Phore {904} 249-7448

Susan Lamolinara
Call Me for Any of Your
Real Estate Needs
Cell: (904) 534-7001

E-Mail: SLamolinara@bellsouth.net
Please visit my website at:
www.susanlamolinara.com
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AuxHiary Membership Notes
=t o Hoyguldtikerto takerthisopportuniity to say thanks to
all of the “EARLY BIRDS” who have paid your 2008 dues.
We have been ahead of all the goals that the Department
has set for us so far this year. The next goal we are to meet
is 86% by January 25, 2008. If my calculations are correct
as of the latest package | sent off on October 22nd, we are
at 87%. Yahoo! Don't let this good number stop you from
sending in your dues if you haven't done so already. If your
dues are not received by January 20, 2008 you will be con-
sidered delinquent.
We continue to sign up new members and | would
like to welcome the following members that have joined since

More Newsletter Supporters I took over as Membership Chairman in February. Paula

Ric & Mary Ann Smith  Barbara Green
November 2007 Janvary 2008

Ray Root & Bama” Girl Rick Kapeghian
August 2000 January 2008

Jack Kelly
Bill & Vee
December 2007
Charlie & Linda Walker
November 2009

Buddy Linton
Qctober 2010

John Cheek
March 2008
Nicholas Patrizio

Gregory Patrizio
March 2008

Buckley, Kim Lang, Carol Lamb, Marcia Yarger, Carol
Connolly, Rita Connolly, Carolyn Wiltse, Karen Dubin, Peggy
Petrie, Cathie Witham, Anita Vigil, Biron Wood, Connie
Frostenson, JoAnn Tiffee, Kathleen Kopach, Karleen
McConnell, Marika Nunnikhoven, Katherine Perry, and
Charlie Saffles. We also have others in the works.

There are however 10 members that we have not
received their 2007 dues and their memberships are consid-
ered to be expired. If anyone recognizes these members
listed below, please contact the member or myseif so we
can get them reinstated and up to date. Remember it is a
privilege to be a member of the American Legion Auxiliary
and | hate to see anyone let their membership expire.

Kimberley Allison, Debbie Curro, Rachel Effinger,
Marjorie Goodwin, Jessica Gravenor, Priscilia Mills, Barbara
Neilson, Kim Price, Tia Stratton, and Aimee Umstaddt.

Kathy Church
Membership Chair - Auxiliary




More Newsletter Supporters

CAROLYN HUGHES
Licensed Massage The
904-249-2115
804-514-2473
Young Living Essential
Raindrop Technique
The Chi Machine
Chair Massage

MA0026843

Peyton Stockton-Ried
Vice President
Broker Associare

REA ESTATE (@ 3
Smcs 1854

208 Ponte Vedra Purk Drive, Suite
Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida 32

Cell: (904 655-3554 ~ Fax: (904) 255-4
Oftice: (904) 275-4

SENIORS 62 AND OVER

Draw all available ash from your home
Eliminate mortgage payments
Program is GOVERNMENT INSURED
Funds are TAX FREE

Learn how you may benefit from a
REVERSE MORTGAGE

Call Mike Wright
9904-567-3641

COMMONWEALTH MORTGAGE L.L.C.

www.uncommaonknowledge.nec

Foster Harpster
Owner
gm Phone 904-241-4608 » Fax 9042414671
fostech@fdn.com

447 Adantic Blvd.. Suite 4

Peyron®SeockronRealFstate.com ~ www StacktonRealEstate Pal m Va l I ey Arlantic Beach, f"L 32233
. e Aslandc Beach * Saint Angustine
Amerlca : : Post 233 @E;ul}fvmin‘lln&r',! Licensed Morigage Brokerage Business

November Birthdays

1. Tyler Fenton JO
2. Mary Merritt
3. David Bennett
9. Kimberly Allison
10. Herb Bennett
17. Rick Fenton
22. Sherri Parker
25. Bill Hayes
Jason Blessing
Tom Conley
27. Melvin Ard
Guy McFaddin
28. Wilbur Burnett

12 N. Wilderness Tr:

American Legion
Post #2383

R% 2434

s SMOKIN’ CHICKENS & PORK

s:, ‘MY‘#M’TEMN"@?SK BREENE & HABRP REANS & CAJCR COBR
LIVE!! ox sur somoon s1ack,
FROM FREEBIRD CAFE!!

FLAT X
BLAI:I%&

§E.08 IIRATIONS FOR DINKER
ALL PRECELDS 60 10 XVSLREX SENOVATION

INSIDE ON THE BIG SCREEN:
JAGS vs. CHARGERS
SMALL SCREENS: XASCAR
Final Homestead Florida Race for Champion
SUN, NOV 18, 1300-1800 hrs

IN MEMORY OF
MICHAYEL "IRON MIKE” CALLATIAN

ALLIED ENGINEERING OF
JACKSONVILLE, INC.

Charles Sellers
Geothermal Services Contractor #DFG0345

(904) 242-0684
alliedeng@aol.com

1901 1st S¢t. N. #203
Jacksonville Beach, FL

Geothermal Cooling, Heating Heat Pump Closed

& Hot Water Loop Systems
01/08
DAN WORTMANN 904.280-4543
1 treed svecy projec a5 Kt = 904-537-3285

wore my mothers ng room” A ii,mg
NO JOB TOO SMALL

LICENSED PAINTING & PRESSURE WASHING
HANDYMAN
GENERAL CLEAN UPS

108, PONTE VEDRA BEACH FL
06/08

MYQUES

Mike and Karen Dubin
“ASK ABOUT CLEARWIRE HIGHSPEED INYERNET SPECIAL FOR
LEGION MEMBERS*

2 Fairfield Bivd. Sulte 84
Ponte Vedra Beach, Fl 32082

T: 904.285.852¢
T: 904.206.8574

COMPUTERS. ELECTRONICS. NETWORKS, CONSULTING. CINGULAR,
CLEARWARE HIGH SPEED INTERMNET, LCD ™,

CUSTOM INSTALLS, RADIO. WiFI '3...AND MORE -
SINCE 1987t
WWW.MYques.con 022108
| p ! [ !
1 rinling
Bill Lee

605 South Third Street (904) 703-2661
Jacksonville Beach, FL 32250  Fax {904) 247-1131
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